
Minutes of the 
MABAS Division 32 

 

June 28, 2016 
 

Meeting was called to order at 8:36 p.m. by Vice President Smith. 
 
Motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of the May 2016 meeting. Motion passed.  
 
Treasurer’s report - The MABAS Division 32 checking account balance is $24,900.42 with 
$4,360.00 due to MABAS for Illinois dues.  Motion was made and seconded to approve the report.  
Motion passed.  
 
Old Business:   
 
Addendum agreements need to be completed and turned in by those departments who have not yet 
completed them.  
 
Division took part in the RRR exercise in June.  The final report is still being completed.  An issue 
with notification was identified at the MABAS level.  Rick Ramirez reported that the exercise was 
a good exercise and learning experience.  A detailed report was provided to the division board at 
their last meeting.  Afton Chemical has donated 20 go bags for the hazmat team members to assist 
with deployments. 
 
Another TIMS class is being set up.  Will be end of September or 1st of October. 
 
Communications procedures for the IMT and response to the City of St. Louis were approved by 
the division board.  They are available on the website.  Lee has begun confirming communications 
capabilities with departments on the deployment list.  Advocacy Statement #4 was distributed with 
the meeting notice and was discussed.  Motion was made and seconded to approve Advocacy 
Statement #4.  Motion passed.  
 
The IMT has been setup to allow IMT members to become aware of the fact that St. Louis FD is 
at a third alarm and there may be a request forthcoming.   
 
The board approved a purchase of a monitor for the O’Fallon Dispatch Center to monitor the IMT 
thru Active 911. 
 
The manpower pool that existed years ago is no longer in existence within St. Clair County.  
Departments needing personnel should look at utilizing their box card system instead of trying to 
use a manpower pool.  The IMT can assist with manpower on a case by case basis.   
 
Darin Beckman reported that MABAS day at the State Fair is next Wednesday if you would like 
to assist.   
 
St. Libory 5k run will be September 4th. 
 
Motion was made and seconded to adjourn at 8:59pm.   


